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PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CAAP-2790/05



20 October 2005


COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE
Original: Spanish


AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

NOTE FROM THE INTER-AMERICAN COURT OF HUMAN RIGHTS

REQUESTING ADDITIONAL FUNDS FOR 2006

SECRETARIAT OF THE COURT

San José, September 19, 2005

REF: CDH-S/1773

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to request that the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs authorize the allocation of additional funds for the Inter-American Court of Human Rights for the year 2006, to enable the Court to perform its functions effectively.


This request is based on the fact that the budget of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights (US$1,391,300) has remained un changed for the past three years and is insufficient, given the increased number of cases the Court is hearing and processing, as well as inflation in the host country, Costa Rica, which for 2005 alone is projected at approximately 14 percent.


The Court’s difficult budgetary situation is already having repercussions this year, as the justices of the Court agreed, in a resolution dated June 22, 2005, to suspend translation of judgments and resolutions on provisional measures and compliance with judgments issued in 2005, as no funds are available for that purpose. The approximate cost of one year’s translation is US$150,000 (one hundred and fifty thousand dollars).

His Excellency

Ambassador Manuel María Cáceres, Chair

Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C. – U.S.A.

ac. Ambassador Javier Sánchez Bonilla


Permanent Representative of Costa Rica to the OAS


Mr. Frank Almaguer


Director of the Department of Administration and Finance, OAS


Mr. Ricardo Domínguez


Chief of Staff of the OAS Secretary General


This year the Court has been able to sit for more weeks (13) than in previous years (8), thanks to a contribution from the European Union. The increase in the number of sessions is of vital importance if the Court is to process pending matters promptly and correctly, as it has been doing so far. For much of 2006, the Court will be without the generous contribution of the European Union, while having to maintain the number of sessions in order to expedite the processing of cases pending. We therefore need funds to cover three weeks of sessions, that is to say, US$65,000 (sixty-five thousand dollars).


The inflation projection of 14 percent in Costa Rica just for 2005 is bound to entail a major increase in the cost of living and hence of goods and services. We therefore request a minimum increase of US$50,000 (fifty thousand dollars) to cover the Secretariat’s increasing operating costs.
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In light of the above, and in view of the priority attached by the member states of the Organization to the inter-American human rights system and, in particular, the work of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, I feel obliged to request that, if a reallocation of the already approved 2006 budget is authorized, the Court’s pressing budgetary needs in the amount of US$265,000 (two hundred and sixty-five thousand dollars) be taken into consideration and that, consequently, the Inter-American Court of Human Rights budget for 2006 be increased by that amount.


Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Pablo Saavedra Alessandri


Secretary
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